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Philippine Education Minister Leonor Briones was paid a courtesy visit by Cuban
Ambassador Ibete Fernandez, with whom she assessed the possibility of starting
relations of collaboration in the educational field.

 The Cuban diplomat told Prensa Latina that the minister repeated the intention to
implement the best and more applicable practices of Cuba's educational system
and, above all, to learn from the process to build values among students.

Briones recalled that last year, the general director of Education of the Philippines
visited Cuba, and she thanked the ambassador for the welcome he was given.

The official expressed her admiration for the historic leader of the Cuban
Revolution, Fidel Castro, and underlined that although his physical departure was
a great loss for humankind, his legacy remains.  

 

Page 1 of 1


